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On December 4, 2018, the United States announced that the Russian Federation
is in material breach of the Intermediate-Range Nuclear Forces (INF) Treaty,
an assessment shared by all NATO Allies. The United States also provided
notice that unless Russia returned to full and verifiable compliance in 60
days, the United States would suspend its obligations under the Treaty as a
consequence for Russia’s material breach.

Russia has not taken the necessary steps to return to compliance over the
last 60 days. It remains in material breach of its obligations not to
produce, possess, or flight-test a ground-launched, intermediate-range cruise
missile system with a range between 500 and 5,500 kilometers. The United
States has gone to tremendous lengths to preserve the INF Treaty, engaging
with Russian officials more than 30 times in nearly six years to discuss
Russia’s violation, including at the highest levels of government. Despite
our efforts, Russia continues to deny that its noncompliant missile system –
the SSC-8 or 9M729 – violates the Treaty. In accordance with customary
international law, the United States has suspended its obligations under the
INF Treaty, effective today, in response to Russia’s material breach.

In addition, today the United States provided Russia and other Treaty Parties
with formal notice that the United States will withdraw from the INF Treaty
in six months, pursuant to Article XV of the Treaty. The United States has
concluded that extraordinary events related to the subject matter of the
Treaty arising from Russia’s continued noncompliance have jeopardized the
United States’ supreme interests, and the United States can no longer be
restricted by the Treaty while Russia openly violates it. If Russia does not
return to full and verifiable compliance with the Treaty by eliminating all
9M729 missiles, their launchers, and associated equipment in this six-month
period, the Treaty will terminate.
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The United States takes its treaty obligations seriously and will not stand
idle when others flout their obligations. Violations of treaty obligations
must have consequences. The United States remains committed to effective arms
control that advances U.S., allied, and partner security; is verifiable and
enforceable; and includes partners that comply responsibly with their
obligations. The United States stands ready to engage with Russia on arms
control negotiations that meet these criteria. Regrettably, the INF Treaty is
no longer effective due to Russia’s ongoing material breach. Today’s actions
are to defend U.S. national security and interests and those of our allies
and partners.
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The U.S. District Court in the District of Columbia determined that the
Syrian regime is civilly liable for the assassination of Marie Colvin. Marie
was killed in February of 2012 in Homs and is one of the 126 journalists
killed in Syria since 2011. The court found Marie was specifically targeted
because of her profession, particularly for the purpose of silencing those
reporting on the growing opposition movement in the country, and that a
breach of international law occurred.

The United States seeks to shed light on abuses committed by the Assad
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regime, including the assassination of journalists. We continue to advocate
against the arbitrary detention of civilians, push for effective mechanisms
to hold perpetrators accountable, and support the documentation and
investigation of the Assad regime’s crimes. We call on Russia to cease
shielding the regime and to support international efforts for justice and
accountability.
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The Department of State has awarded the Design-Build contract for the new
U.S. Embassy in Nassau, Bahamas to Caddell Construction Co., LLC of
Montgomery, Alabama.

This new Embassy complex will provide a safe, secure, and modern facility
platform for the Embassy community and those it serves. Ennead Architects of
New York, New York is the design architect for the project and Integrus
Architecture of Spokane, Washington is the architect of record.

Since 1999, as part of the Department’s Capital Security Construction
Program, the Bureau of Overseas Buildings Operations (OBO) has completed 153
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new diplomatic facilities and has an additional 49 projects in design or
under construction.

OBO’s mission is to provide safe, secure, and functional facilities that
represent the U.S. government to host nations and support our staff in
achieving U.S. foreign policy objectives. These facilities represent U.S.
values and the best in U.S. architecture, engineering, technology,
sustainability, art, culture, construction execution, and resiliency.

For further information, please contact Christine Foushee at
FousheeCT@state.gov, or visit www.state.gov/obo.
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The United States welcomes Lebanon’s announcement of the formation of a new
government and congratulates President Aoun and Prime Minister Hariri on this
historic occasion. We commend Lebanese leaders for working collectively to
overcome the political obstacles that prolonged this process, and we look
forward to engaging with the new Lebanese government to strengthen further
our bilateral relationship. In this regard, the Secretary looks forward to
traveling to Lebanon.

Nevertheless, we are concerned that Hizballah, a U.S.-designated Foreign
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Terrorist Organization, will continue to occupy ministerial positions and was
allowed to name the Minister of Public Health. We call on the new government
to ensure the resources and services of these ministries do not provide
support to Hizballah.

We look to all parties in the new government to uphold Lebanon’s policy of
disassociation from regional conflicts and its international obligations,
including those contained in UN Security Council Resolutions (UNSCR) 1559 and
1701. In this regard, we welcome Lebanese leaders’ recent statements
committing to abide by UNSCR 1701 and appreciate their recent efforts to
avoid escalating tensions along the Blue Line. We hope Lebanon’s new
government will take urgent action to implement meaningful measures necessary
to improve Lebanon’s difficult economic situation.

The United States reaffirms its strong support for Lebanon’s security,
stability, and sovereignty and will continue to stand with the Government of
Lebanon and the Lebanese people as they build a stable and prosperous future.
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The below is attributable to Deputy Spokesperson Robert Palladino:

Secretary of State Michael R. Pompeo spoke today with UN Special Envoy of the
Secretary-General for Yemen Martin Griffiths. The Secretary thanked the
Special Envoy for his continued dedication and conveyed strong U.S. support
for progress made following consultations between the parties in Sweden. The
Secretary and the Special Envoy discussed the latest efforts by the Republic
of Yemen government and the Houthis to implement agreements made in Sweden,
as well as next steps in the political process. The Secretary and the Special
Envoy agreed that the release of prisoners by the Saudi-led Coalition and the
Houthis was a positive step and hoped this would lead to swift implementation
of the prisoner exchange agreement discussed in Sweden. The Secretary and the
Special Envoy reaffirmed that parties must transition from conflict to
compromise in order for all Yemenis to achieve a brighter future.
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